
Base Point above HASL Flags
Introduction:
The Nodal Protocols indicate that the High Ancillary Services Limit (HASL) helps ensure that the deployments produced by the SCED and LFC processes will respect the commitment of a Resource to provide Ancillary Services. However, there may be unusual circumstances, such as the SCED pseudo-Resource dispatch, where a Generation Resource Base Point will be above its HASL.

Nodal Recommendations:
Previously, it was felt that telemetering Generation Resource-specific flags to QSEs to indicate either “Base Point above HASL” or “Pseudo-Resource Dispatch” would provide necessary information to the QSEs about the telemetered Base Points.
However, during the meeting involving ERCOT operations, software vendors and consultants, the group discussed that it is not necessary to telemeter these flags. For voltage support or for other reasons if ERCOT desires to limit a Resource, ERCOT operator will call the QSE and the QSE will update the LSL or HSL as requested and give a text reason that the limits were adjusted based on instructions from ERCOT. 
The nodal team recommends that:
1. It will not be necessary to implement either the “Base Point above HASL” or “Pseudo-Resource Dispatch” flags in the ICCP telemetry to QSEs.

2. Indication of Pseudo-Resource Dispatch will be provided in the MIS Secure Area.

Note that under Emergency Conditions, ERCOT operator may ask QSEs to reduce AS schedules so that HASL will increase and thus increase energy dispatch from SCED.
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